Cafeteria Service includes Debit Point of Service System

In September, the Board of Education approved a new cafeteria service to Burgettstown families: the Computerized Debit Point of Service (POS) System  The POS debit system allows you to prepay for your child’s breakfast, lunch and/or ala carte purchases by cash, check for a week, a month or even a year.  Pre-paying money into student accounts eliminates the need for a student to carry cash on a daily basis and provides a more efficient food service operation. 
Your monies will be deposited into your child’s debit account and all purchases will be deducted from this account when your child uses his/her school ID number.  The debit system decreases the need for students to make daily cash payments, thus increasing the speed and flow of the lunch lines. Please note that if your child receives free or reduced-price lunches, this system provides complete confidentiality, once again, using their ID number.  Whether your child eats once a week or every day, your child may use the new computerized POS system.  (Each student is assigned a five digit identification number upon enrollment.  This number remains the same the entire time the student is enrolled in the Burgettstown Area School District.)
This is how the POS System works for all students (Full Paid, Reduced and Free) :

· Each student is assigned an ID number.  (We are planning on using ID cards next school year.) 

· During breakfast and lunch service, the student will approach the cashier with their purchases and enter their number using a key pad.  The student’s account and photograph will appear on the cashier’s computer screen.  The cost of the student purchases will automatically be deducted from the child’s account balance, without the need for the daily exchange of cash.

· When an account reaches a $5.00 balance, the student will be notified and a letter will be sent home to the parent or guardian, so that a deposit can be made within the next several days. This will avoid a zero balance and a “No Charge” lock-out of the student from the system.  If a student’s account reaches a zero balance, the student would then be required to have cash for additional daily lunch purchases.

· At any time parents can request an accounting of their child’s account balance AND a listing of the food items purchased by the student.

· Any debit balances in the account at the end of the year will be transferred to the student’s account for the following year, even if they change from the elementary to the secondary school.  The balances may be refunded upon parental/guardian request.

Our cashiers will still be processing cash customers at the point of sale.  Even if your child buys lunch only once or twice a week, he or she can still participate in the debit system.  Payments to student debit accounts can be made any day of the week, however, we encourage weekly, monthly or even yearly payments to be made in advance to your school building.  Checks are to be made payable to “BASD Food Service.”  We are enclosing a blue enveloped addressed to the district for your first pre-payment if you choose to participate in this program.  

If you have any questions concerning the cafeteria service or the POS system, please call the building principal or the Food Service Director at (724) 947-8112.
